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Newsletter

Autumn 2 2017

Teaching and Learning

Children across school are now adhering to 

our ‘3 B’s’ Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be 

Responsible. They are making positive 

choices and earning many Super Swirls. It is 

super to see the positive impact this is 

already having on learning and how clam and 

purposeful school is. On Friday, you will be 

receiving your first Praising Stars Report of 

the academic year. These will be produced 

every half term in order for you to be 

regularly updated on progress, attainment 

and behaviour.

There have been many trips and visitors this 

half term which have enhanced our 

children’s learning experiences. These have 

included; a KS1 African drumming workshop, 

a KS2 trip to Tree Tops Nets promoting 

team-building and well-being skills and a visit 

from Mrs Stocks and his stunning owls in 

Early Years.

I look forward to seeing some more 

wonderful work next half term. The class 

topics for Autumn 2 are as follows:

Studley and Fountains (Nursery and 

Reception)  Journeys and Celebration.

Newby (Year 1) Food Glorious Food.

Ripley (Year 2) Colour Chaos.

Brimham (Year 3) Invasion Alert!

Hackfall (Year 4/5)Great Greystone Bake-Off

Malham (Year 5/6) – Through the Ages

Thank you for your continued support with 

homework tasks and for coming in to school 

to share end of half term celebrations.

We have high expectations of our 

uniform. 

Skirts, trousers, socks and tights are grey.

PE shorts/tracksuits are black

School shoes, black trainers or plimsolls 

as footwear.

Hair accessories to be small in size and 

either purple, white or black in colour.

It is recommended that long hair is tied 

back.

Dear Parents and Carers

As we come to the end of the first half term of this 

academic year, I feel so very proud of how our journey 

is progressing.  The children continue to look smart, 

follow new procedures and take part in hugely exciting 

learning experiences.

One of the biggest highlights for me has been with 

regards to our continued work with ‘City of Sanctuary’.  

We were overjoyed to present a cheque for £340 to 

help support the plight of Syrian refugees and asylum 

seekers.  Mr William’s class poetry is being made into a 

book and read out in Parliament on 28th November! 

Three children from Hackfall class (Liam Gill, Kieran 

Francique and Isla Horsman) read their poems at the 

first, ever Ripon Poetry Festival last Saturday evening 

which was an absolute joy to be part of. 

Mrs Armstrong, Mrs Stocks and myself were involved in 

hosting a meal for 80 Syrian families from Hull and 

Wakefield two weeks ago and I am absolutely delighted 

to say that we have now, officially, been recognised for 

our work and accredited with ‘School of Sanctuary’ 

status.

Behaviour continues to improve and we have some 

children who have achieved 100 Super Swirls already:

Megan McGraw 

Mollie Lonsdale

This is an amazing achievement and we congratulate 

these children on their efforts. Please help us to 

reinforce behaviour expectations at home by continuing 

to discuss the Parents Guide to Consequences.

After half term, we welcome Mr Luke Chapman from 

Outwood Academy Ripon who will be in school every 

Thursday to teach PE across school and lead lunchtime 

and after school activities.

After school clubs remain the same until the end of the 

Autumn Term so please can I ask that your children 

continue to attend and are picked up from the assigned 

classroom doors. We thoroughly enjoyed taking part in 

the local schools’ cluster Cross-Country Competition 

last week – thank you to all those children who took 

part, you were super ambassadors for the school!

School is a delightful place to be and I very much look 

forward to the next half term with all of the wonderful 

things planned in the run up to the festive period.

I wish all of you a safe and enjoyable time together over 

the half term break.

Victoria Kirkman,  Acting Principal

Message from the Acting Principal
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Reading 
We continue to actively promote reading in 

school. Please continue to read at home 

with your children and record in their 

Reading Record. We still have some spare 

frames on our library display for photos of 

any extreme reading happening out of 

school! Any donations of books are still 

greatly appreciated in

order to develop our

library.  

Gentle Reminders

• Harvest Festival – Friday 20th October at 2.00pm

• Praising Star reports to be sent home to all 

Parent/Carers – Friday 20th October.

• School breaks up for the half term holidays on Friday 

20th October at 3.15pm – return to school Monday 30th

October.

• Please ensure all outstanding payments are made via 

ParentPay.

We will be having a special Bonfire Lunch for our children 

on Friday 3rd November: 

Hot dogs

Fries

Beans

Coleslaw

Chocolate brownie/fruit

If you have not yet submitted your orders then please get 

them in by Friday 20th October.

Please remember to take all 

PE kit home for the October 

break.

Lost Property
Please ensure you label ALL items of 

school uniform and PE Kit. Lost 

Property will be held for 2 weeks 

and then placed in our bank of 

spare uniform. 

As you will now be aware, we 
have introduced a hugely 
exciting maths program in 
school – Mathletics! As well as 
competing to become our 
school ‘Mathletics Master’ on 
a weekly basis, children will 
now be competing against 
other children across the 
Outwood Primary Schools! The 
children are currently accessing 
Mathletics at times during the 
school day however we would 
ask that children complete as 
much as they can at home too! 
With the October break upon 
us, this is an excellent 
opportunity for us to climb to 
the top of the Outwood
Primary leader board!

Greystone Gallery…

Malham’s visit to 
Treetop Nets to 
promote team-
building and well-
being skills.

School Parliament 
had a visit from a 
local councillor, Mrs 
Zoe Hartley-Metcalfe 
to discuss the process 
of campaign and 
election.

Fountains Fun!

Ripley African 
drumming 
workshop with 
Mr Wilson.

Newby’s 
lion hunt 


